
 

   
 

Annex 1 
Joint Statement on 

Cable Connectivity for Secure and Resilient Digital 

Communications Networks 

1. Building on the 2023 G7 Digital and Tech Ministerial Declaration and the G7 Action Plan for 

building secure and resilient digital infrastructure, we reaffirm our willingness to enhance 

cooperation with like-minded partners, the private sector, international organisations, and 

development agencies to foster the development and maintenance of secure routes of 

international communications infrastructure, such as transoceanic undersea cables.  

2. Undersea cables transmit the overwhelming majority of international data traffic. Given the 

growing importance of secure connectivity, in view of their interconnected and transnational 

nature, we recognise the benefits of developing more secure and resilient global digital 

infrastructures and call for strengthening policies for supporting secure international 

connectivity. In particular, undersea cables can strengthen secure connectivity, provide 

resilient transnational data flows, enhance the quality of research networks, and foster 

opportunities for new businesses. They are essential to international communications 

infrastructure as they provide high data capacity, are cost-effective, and highly reliable.  

3. Promoting secure and resilient cable connectivity, maintenance, repair efforts, and vendors, 

as emphasised in the 2023 G7 Leaders’ Statement on Economic Resilience and Economic 

Security, could help improve and enhance speed, quality, and security of communications 

amongst G7 members and beyond, consistent with our shared goal to increase the global 

diversity of safe and reliable international communication routes.  

4. We therefore share the willingness to explore potential areas of cooperation for secure 

undersea networks, such as better coordination on technical security requirements.  

5. Furthermore, undersea cables can enhance resilience and connectivity with secure and 

resilient networks in areas with limited connectivity. This could include trans-oceanic routes 

also through the Arctic and Pacific regions.  

6. We stress the need to advance research on the economic and environmental sustainability 

of cable connectivity, taking into account the existing secure and resilient undersea cable 

networks.  

7. In conclusion, in light of the potential positive impact of undersea cable routes on security 

and resilience of communications, we emphasise the importance of cooperation on secure 

and resilient cable connectivity, taking into due consideration the societal, environmental, 

and economic effects. To this end, we welcome efforts to promote the awareness of the 

strategic importance of cable connectivity, including in and through the Arctic and Pacific.  

  


